Brand moting August 30, 1947 Mrs F. B. Crowninshield. Marblehead. Mass. Dear Mrs. Crowninshield: All of us were very much shocked to have your letter submitting your resignation. When it was read at Wednesday night's Board Meeting, we all recalled the many years of faithful and devoted service which you have rendered to the cause of Scouting. We all love you so very much that we would not have you do anything which would injure your health, so the Board, with the greatest reluctance accepted your resignation. We would like, however, if it meets with your approval to keep you on as an Honorary Life Member of the Sunny Land Council. We feel that you would honor the Council, rather than the Council honor you, by accepting this designation. We know that you will continue to be interested in boys everywhere and Boca Grande's Boy Scouts in particular, so long as you shall live. Speaking for myself, I want you to know how much your spirit of service to others has meant to me. It has given me courage, many times, when I have felt low indeed. You may be sure that we are all looking forward to seeing you again this Fall. With all good wishes for you and Mr. Crowninshield, I am, Cordially yours,

> Fred L. Treat Scout Executive